
PROCEDURE TO COMPLETE REQUIRED  
ELECTRICAL SAFETY INSPECTION 

 
This inspection is required to improve your safety and the safety of the public.  

Inspections are required upon installation or purchase of existing facilities and every five 
years thereafter.  

 
Wiring must meet current electrical codes.  If not, repairs must be completed and a 

second electrical permit for re-inspection will be necessary. 
 
An approved electrical inspection permit must be received by this office within 

180 days from the date the new license is mailed to the grantee.  Failure to provide the 
approved electrical inspection will render the electrical license issued by this office null 
and void.  Without a valid license the electrical facilities must be removed from public 
property.  Failure to submit the approved electrical permit or remove the electrical 
facilities from public property will result in the issuance of a Title 36 citation with a 
mandatory court appearance.  
 

To obtain the electrical inspection permit go to Hendersonville City Hall at 1 
Executive Park Drive, Codes and Planning Office, room 121 or call (615) 822-3802.  The 
State Issue Agent will provide your name and address to the inspector who will perform 
the inspection within 45 days.  Once the electrical facility on public property is inspected 
and meets current electrical codes the inspector will fax a copy of your permit to this 
office.  The designated inspector is Gerald Capps; he can be reached at (615) 824-1563 or 
(615) 430-1432 if you have any questions.  

 
Please keep in mind that: 

• The electrical service must have a disconnect above flood pool elevation 
(451 feet above mean sea level) that allows the service to be turned off 
quickly in case of an emergency. 

• The electrical installation must be according to the National Electrical 
Code (NEC). 

• The location of security lights must be pre-approved.  These lights must 
be low-intensity.  Motion sensors and timers are recommended.  

• Overhead electric lines will not be permitted unless natural conditions 
preclude underground installation as determined by the Resource 
Manager. 

• To view the Old Hickory Lake Shoreline Management Plan in its entirety  
go to:  www.lrn.usace.army.mil/op/old/rec/pdf/SMP2000.pdf 


